
 
(उच्चत्तर शिक्षा शिभाग, मानि संसाधन शिकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार के तहत एक स्िायत्त संगठन) 

(An autonomous organization under the Department of Higher Education, Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India) 

 

Block C-20,1A/8, Sector 62, IITK Outreach Centre,     Email: jeemain@nta.ac.in 
Gautam Buddh Nagar, Noida-201309, Uttar Pradesh (India)   Tele: 0120-6895200                                        

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Dated: 24.07.2020 

 

Subject:  Providing information under “Whether appearing for N.D.A. & N.A. Examination (I), 2020 being 

conducted by UPSC on 6 September 2020”- in JEE (Main) Application Form. 

 
The JOINT ENTRANCE EXAMINATIONJEE(Main)-April, 2020 has been rescheduled to be held 
during (01-06) September, 2020.  The NTA is aware of the fact that the N.D.A. & N.A. Examination 
(I), 2020 conducted by UPSC is also going to be held on 6th September, 2020. 

 
Keeping in view the interest of the candidates and to avoid any clash between these two 

examinations, the NTA had opened the correction of JEE (Main) Application Forms from the 
4thJuly, 2020 to 20thJuly, 2020 asking the candidates to provide the following to NTA: 

 

In order to ensure that the examinations of such candidates do not clash, the candidates are 
required to individually indicate in their Application Forms that they are appearing in both these 
examinations. 
 
Therefore, those candidates who are appearing in both of these examinations and who have still 
not been able to inform NTA about the clash of their examinations during the earlier correction 
period, should visit the website (jeemain.nta.nic.in) and update the column “Whether appearing 
for N.D.A. & N.A. Examination (I), 2020 being conducted by UPSC on 6 September 2020”, 
positively by 31st July, 2020(up to 11.50 PM). 
 
No change in the application form will be accepted through fax/application, including e-mail etc. 
Those candidates who have sent emails earlier regarding any correction are also advised to verify 
and make necessary corrections, if required by them. 
 
For further clarifications related to JEE (Main), the candidates can also contact at 8287471852, 
8178359845, 9650173668, 9599676953 and 8882356803 or mail at jeemain @nta.ac.in. 
 
 
 
 

 

DR VINEET JOSHI 
(DIRECTOR GENERAL) 

 

 

 

 

The candidates appearing for N.D.A. & N.A. Examination (I), 2020 being conducted by UPSC 
on 6 September 2020 are informed to also update as ‘YES’, in their Online Application 
Form,  during the correction period so that there is no clash of their schedule of JEE (Main) 
with N.D.A. & N.A. Examination (I), 2020. 


